## CITY OF DASHER REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING DECEMBER 1, 2008

Councilmembers Present: Kenny Allen Julian Copeland Ronnie Lieupo Edwin Smith

This meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Mayor Allen. He gave the Invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance followed. There was 1 citizen who attended the meeting. Mayor asked for corrections or additions to the minutes. There being no corrections to be made Councilman Copeland made motion to accept the minutes, Councilman Lieupo seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Joint Ordinance 08-05 was read in its entirety by Mayor Allen and was the final public reading. Mayor asked for discussion from the floor and council. There being none Councilman Copeland made a motion to approve the Ordinance, Councilman Smith seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Mayor then proceeded with the first reading of Ordinance 2008-06 (An Ordinance to create a new chapter of code of ordinances for the City of Dasher, Georgia to be known and designated as "streets, sidewalks and public right-of-ways in the public interest, and to provide for the issuance and regulation of right-of-way permits". The final reading will be held December 15, 2008.

Al Turner had nothing to report tonight.

Citizen Concerns – There was none.

Mayor Comments – Mayor announced that Tommy Griffin from Gary Zeigler's office predicted that we will exceed \$300,000.00 in expenses this year. This precipitates an audit when you reach this amount. He feels we should hire a bookkeeper. Mayor then read the letter from Gary Zeigler's office. The bookkeeper will work under direction of Gary Zeigler's office. The names were disclosed. Councilman Smith made a motion to hire Kim Clayton-Ulyatt. Councilman Copeland seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Mayor then discussed the change order for Southern Allied. Charlie Clark sent the change order but there was a typo in the date. This should have read 2008 not 2009. Mayor asked for discussion. Councilman Copeland requested that they seed with centipede and rye. Councilman Smith agreed with this. They both felt that sod would die before spring and Councilman Lieupo also agreed.

Council Concerns: Councilman Copeland wants to order more letters for the blinking sign. He ordered parking signs for the park. Councilman Copeland stated he would like to have a yard sale for the items left from the auction. The mowing bids were discussed to include additional mowing. We can go to the awarder of the bids and ask them to negotiate a price. Mayor asked Councilman Copeland to have Mary Armstrong include the 2 sign flower beds in her proposal. Councilman Copeland will also ask Tommy Dasher if he is interested in the bidding for upkeep of the flower beds. Councilman Lieupo reported that he had Ben Wisenbaker ride into Fair Forest Subdivision to investigate the complaint made by Jim Dew regarding semi trucks tearing up the road. Ben did not see where there was any damage. Councilman Lieupo then stated our flag needed to be replaced. Councilman Smith announced that the spring rider was in for the park. He also reported that the property in TLS was reduced. Discussion. Councilman Smith made a motion for Mary Armstrong to install a flower bed at the north side of the museum. Councilman Copeland seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. There being no further discussion Councilman Lieupo made a motion for adjournment, Councilman Smith seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. This meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Submitted by: Tonia S. Studstill, City Clerk